
BARKS

Sarah and Bella stay 
COOL IN THE POOL

Glenbard All Breed Obedience Club August 2018

AUGUST UPCOMING 
EVENTS

4 - Cantigny Dog Days
6 - Training Resumes
6 - 6:45 Beginner Class Starts
6 - 7:30 Puppy Class Starts

No Training September 3, Labor Day
Meeting September 7



PRESIDENT'S REPORT  by Jim Clarke 
 
 

Have you ever considered that August is a month of change?  Think about it!  
The summer is almost over, days are getting shorter, kids go back to school; 
and with our month off, we are pumped and ready to return to our normal 
Monday and reenter the ring for drop-in training.  In just a few months the 
fall trials will be in full swing.  It's time to start thinking "titles!" 

 
As I wrote in the July President's report, we have new "stuff" happening in 
our training rings.  Once again I have to thank Puppy Class Instructor,  
Cheri Nicholas, for incorporating AKC S.T.A.R. Puppy instruction into our 
already existing puppy class. Cheri will be changing the class to comply with 
the AKC S.T.A.R. Puppy program.  This program includes introduction to 
the exercises required to pass the AKC Canine Good Citizen (CGC) exam.  
Not only did Cheri become certified to teach S.T.A.R. Puppy, she ordered all 
of the teaching materials and is ready to begin on August 6.     
 
Additionally, I am excited about what is happening in our two Beginner Classes.  Instructors  
Francis Soresi, Tom Stephenson, and Joanie Wisniewski, have worked over the summer to 
revamp both Beginner classes to include CGC materials.  The idea is to enable someone who 
takes our classes to pass the CGC exam and get the official AKC title.   At some point we will be 
offering the Canine Good Citizen exam.  Thank You so much Francis, Tom and Joanie.  The 
new 6:45 Beginner Class will start on August 6 and the new 6:00 Beginner Class will start on 
September 17.   

Either you already own GABOC apparel or you wish you did.  Your chance is definitely 
coming.  We will begin selling T-shirts, sweatshirts, and jackets in September.  Check out our 
order form in this issue of BARKS.  Items will be displayed at the sign-in table beginning in 
September.   

Early Training (2:00 - 5:00) will resume on Monday, September 10 with Rally run throughs 
beginning at 2:00.  Individual training begins at 3:00.  If you have never attended an Early 
Training session, come and give it a try.  Working with your dog on an individual basis is very 
beneficial. 

Even though the temperatures outside are well into the 80s and 90s, and the furthest thing on our 
minds is November, members need to know that plans are already in motion for our annual 
GABOC Obedience Trial, to be held at the DuPage County Fairgrounds on Saturday and 

Sunday, November 3 & 4.  A huge Thank You to Donna Eichman for 
volunteering to be our Trial Chairman.  Donna will be asking for and 
needing our support.  Two other people who are going to need our 
support are Bette McMillan and Joyce Clarke, Chief Ring Stewards.  
Remember, it takes a lot of people to host a successful trial.  Please say 

"yes" when asked to contribute your time and talent. 

There will not be a General/Board meeting in August.  Instead, it will be held at the home of 
Jan Jakubiak on Friday, September 7.  Thank you, Jan, for volunteering to host our September 
meeting. 

 



WATCH FOR THE 
RETURN OF GABOC 
APPAREL!   ORDERING 
BEGINS IN SEPTEMBER 

 

re your old GABOC T-shirts looking worn and dingy?  Are you envious because you 

don't own a GABOC light-weight lined hooded jacket or a Challenger (heavy weight) 

jacket?  Maybe you need a new hoodie to get ready for fall!  Coming soon--GABOC 

APPAREAL!                     We will be featuring: 

Gildan Full-Zip Hooded Sweatshirt 

Gildan Crew-Neck Sweatshirt 

Gildan Hooded Pullover Sweatshirt, 

Gildan Long-Sleeve T-Shirt 

Gildan Short-Sleeve T-Shirt 

Challenger (heavy weight) Jacket   

Sport Tek Full-Zip (light weight) Jacket 

See the order form in this issue of BARKS.  Also, samples will be 
available to touch and feel Monday, September 
10 at GABOC.  Order forms available at GABOC, 
on line (GABOC.org), or in BARKS.  Hurry!  Be 
the first in our club to place your order. 

 

A 



This is a watercolor portrait of
Laura Plasketes Doberman, 

‘Dart,’ Privado’s Chickory Am/Can CD.  
The painting was done by 

Janet Wissman



  

about the 

GABOC OBEDIENCE TRIAL 

 

STEWARDS ARE NEEDED 
 

SATURDAY AND SUNDAY 
NOVEMBER 3 & 4 

   

YOU WERE WONDERFUL AND YOU 
HELPED LAST YEAR 

PLEASE SAY YOU'LL DO IT AGAIN! 

 

Bette McMillan and Joyce Clarke will once again be "hounding" you 
to help. If you have been a steward before and have a time/ring 
preference, tell the ladies.  If you have never 
stewarded before, this is your chance to help your 
club, learn more about a dog obedience trial, and 
earn points toward your 2018 awards.  When 
Bette or Joyce ask for your help, please say 
"yes!" 

 







Name: ______________________________________________Phone: _______________________________

Order Deadline:________________________

Color:      
Please 

Circle One
Adult 

XS
Adult 
Small

Adult 
Medium

Adult 
Large

Adult 
XL

Adult 
2XL  

(ADD 
$2.00)

Larger sizes - 
add $4 for 3XL, 
add $5 for 4XL, 

5XL, 6XL

LARGEST 
SIZE 

Available.
See below

Total 
Quantity Price Total Price

Long Sleeve T-Shirt
Logo on Left Chest

Black   
Forest Green    
Sport Grey      

Navy

* 12.00$  

Short Sleeve T-Shirt
Logo on Left Chest

Black   
Forest Green    
Sport Grey      

Navy

*** 8.00$    

Gildan Full Zip 
Hooded Sweatshirt
Logo on Left Chest and Full 
Back

Navy     
Forest    

Sport Grey
*** 31.00$  

Gildan Crew Neck 
Sweatshirt
Logo on Full Front

Black   
Forest   

Sport Grey   
Navy

*** 14.00$  

Gildan Hooded 
Pullover Sweatshirt
Logo on Left Chest and Full 
Back

Green      
Black      
Navy       
Grey

*** 20.00$  

Challenger Jacket
Logo on Left Chest

Black with 
Grey trim;    

Forest 
Green with 
Navy Trim

**** 51.00$  

Challenger Jacket
Logo on Left Chest and Full 
Back

Black with 
Grey trim;    

Forest 
Green with 
Navy Trim

**** 52.00$  

Sport-Tek Full Zip 
Jacket
Logo on Left Chest

Forest Green            
Navy       **** 39.00$  

* 3XL Largest size available Please mail check and order form to:
Cash ______________ Jim Clarke
Check # ____________ 134 N. Addison Road

**** 6XL Largest size avaialble Wood Dale,IL 60191

** 4XL Largest size available
*** 5XL Largest size available

Glenbard All Breed Obedience Club

'Please make checks to: 

When in doubt order the larger size. All apparel is custom and non-refundable. Orders must be in by 

Indicate Quantity Below
Any order received after the original order, will incur a $35.00 charge in addition to the cost of the item.

GABOC







GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

GLENBARD ALL BREED OBEDIENCE CLUB 

June 22, 2018 

The General Membership meeting was held at the home of Joan Mazat on June 22, 2018.  The meeting was 
called to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Those present were:  Jim Clarke, Liz Hixon, Donna Eichman, Sheila Gardner, Karen Heitz, Bob Melka, Bette 
McMillan, Joan Mazat, Donna Hartwig, Dawn Parison, Dave Parison, Lee Melka, John Barnard, Darlene 
Barnard, Joanie Wisniewski, Ray Heitz, Pinney Windell, Karen Schlipf, Cheri Nicholas, Dean Nicholas, Lisa 
Foltz, Pat Berger, Candy Ellis, and Joyce Clarke. 

PRE-BOARD MEETING: 

A pre-board meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.  Jim Clarke submitted one membership application for 
Board approval. 

1.  Gail Meyers:  Breeds, Dalmatian and GSD--sponsored by Karen Heitz, Ray Heitz, and Jim Clarke. 

A motion was made by Bette McMillan and seconded by Bob Melka that the above named person be voted 
into membership.  Motion carried.   

Pre-board meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT 

The minutes of the General Membership Meeting of April 27 were read.  A motion was made by Sheila 
Gardner and seconded by Karen Schlipf that the minutes be accepted as read.  Motion carried. 

A note from tracking judge, Jane Jonas, was read.  Ms. Jonas thanked Darlene and John Barnard for their 
hospitality at the June 9 Night VST test.   

PRESIDENT'S REPORT  

1.  Jim Clarke reminded everyone that our annual picnic was going to be held at the fairgrounds on Monday, 
June 25; and, that it was the last day for training until August. 

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

1. Jim Clarke read from the Bylaws -- Article V:  Section 7, Vacancies:  Any vacancy, other than the office of 
President, shall be filled by majority vote of the remaining officers and the Board of Directors, for the 
unexpired term of such office and then presented to the membership for approval.   

The Board recommended that Liz Hixon fulfill Donna Darland's remaining term as Vice President.  Jim called 
for a vote of the membership.  The General Membership voted to elect Liz Hixon as Vice President.  
As Vice President, Liz Hixon's first order of business was to submit the name of Gail Meyers into membership. 

A motion was made by Bette McMillan and seconded by Bob Melka that Gail Meyers be accepted into 
membership.  Motion carried.   
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TREASURER'S REPORT 

1.  Donna Eichman reported that our fiscal year is half over.  She did a comparison of our mid-year loss between 2016, 
2017, and 2018.  Mid-year 2016 we were down $2,237.00, 2017 we were down $4,503.00; and, so far in 2018 we are at 
a net loss of $5,304.62.   

2.  The difference between 2017 and 2018 is due to expenses up 1.4% and income down 6.9%. 

3.  The June and October Agility Trials are a good source of income and should put us back into the black. 

DIRECTOR OF TRAINING 

1.  Jim Clarke reported that we will not have Early Training (3:00-5:00) during the month of August.  Early Training 
will resume in September.  Several reasons for the decision are: 

• Attendance at August Early Training is very low. 

• Dick Schaefer is retiring and will not be available to assist with Early Training nor will he be instructing the 
Novice II class. 

• Because the Clarkes will be out of town, Bette McMillan would be the only one available to set up 2:00 Rally 
ring,. 

2.   Sheila Gardner and Bette McMillan will be instructing the 6:00 Novice II class. 

3.  Jim thanked the instructors for their hard work.  Jim also said that he is putting together a file of people who might 
want to instruct, assist, or substitute.  He distributed the new form and suggested that those people interested fill it out 
and return it to Jim.  The form can also be found on the website.   

4.  Jim said that GABOC will be offering a S.T.A.R. Puppy class that will begin in August.  Cheri Nicholas has become 
qualified to teach S.T.A.R. Puppy.  Puppies who pass her class will get the title and will be prepared to move on to 
CGC training.  Also, our Beginner Class instructors will now be incorporating CGC exercises into their weekly lesson 
plans. Dogs who graduate from the Beginner classes should be able be tested and become CGC certified.  Occasionally 
we will find a way to offer the CGC evaluation.   

5.  Dawn Parison asked if the club would pay for someone wanting to become certified as a CGC instructor.  Jim said 
that we would. 

 REGISTRAR   

1.  Karen Heitz reported that we are just ending our 6:45 Beginner Class. 

MATCHES 

1.  Attendance at matches has been declining.  We need to do more in order to get the word out.  Joan Mazat suggested 
that on-line sign up might help. 

AWARDS -- None 

SEMINARS -- None 

PUBLIC ITY -- A store in a strip-mall behind Sheila Gardner's house was hosting a meet and greet between 12 noon 
and 4 p.m. on Saturday, June 23.  As a way of enticing customers, the store was offering a $100 gift  
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certificate to our Puppy Class.  Sheila, Bette McMillan, and Kathy Bianchetti were going as GABOC representatives 
and would be passing out GABOC informational fliers.   

WELLNESS CLINIC  -- None 

WEBSITE 

1.  Jim will update the website and will also give information regarding S.T.A.R. Puppy and CGC. 

BARKS -- Still Good 

TRIALS 

1.  Donna Eichman reported that our June 2/3 Agility Trial, held at The Farm, went smoothly.  Donna Darland has 
everything set for the October trial.  Peggy Covey and Donna Eichman will be in charge of hospitality. 

2.  Bette McMillan reported that she and Aimee Schilling will be co-chairing the January Agility Trial.  

3.  Donna Eichman reported that plans for our Obedience Trial are moving along.  Bob Olson will be trial secretary, 
Bette McMillan and Joyce Clarke will be Chief Ring Stewards, Gene will once again be serving food, the raffle will 
consist of large items and the judges are Fred Buroff, Joseph Caputa, and Loretta Lazzara. 

4.  Darlene Barnard reported that there was one pass at the June Tracking Test.  There were a lot of workers and Jane, 
the judge, was loved. 

BRAGS 

1.  Karen Schlipf and Qaatja, Newfoundland, earned her CDX in Libertyville at the North Shore Dog Training Club 
on Sunday, June 17. 

2.  Liz Hixon and Flynn, Rottweiler, earned his UDX in Janesville-Beloit at the Forest City Dog Training Club on 
January 28, 2018.   

OLD BUSINESS   

1.  Karen Heitz reported that the pictures for the calendar are coming in and they are beautiful.  There are about 50 so 
far.  Still needed are pictures of dogs active in agility, obedience or tracking.  Three dogs' pictures will appear on the 
cover.  A raffle will be held at the picnic for three lucky people to win a free calendar. 

 NEW BUSINESS  

1.  Jim reported that GABOC apparel will be available to be purchased in September.  Samples will be on display 
beginning Monday, September 10. 

  MOTION TO ADJOURN 

A motion was made by Joanie Wisniewski and seconded by Bob Melka to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, Joyce Clarke, Secretary



CONGRATS GRADUATES 

Liz – Maddie
Jennifer – Arlo
Margaret – Caroline
Kristina – Khan
Kris – Reese
Jackie – Gidget
Lisa – Leo
Linda – Luna
Jeanette – Ruby
Kathleen – Maggie
 
Instructors: Francis and Tom





 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone: 

My name is Karen Heitz.  It was a wonderful surprise and honor to asked to become a BARKS Highlight 
Member.  I asked if they made a mistake since I have only titled one pet and live a quiet life in suburbia 
with my husband and pet.  
 
Ray and I just celebrated our thirty-fourth wedding anniversary and are blessed with one child teaching 
in New Orleans.  Also, we have an amazing Doberman named Chino, a German dog with a Spanish 
name.  Chino has become an important part of our family and I would like to share a brief portion of his 
life with you. 
 
Adopting a Doberman was always one of the items on my Bucket List.  Unfortunately, we were unable to 
make the commitment until I retired.  With excitement and happiness, we brought a two-year-old Dobe 
into our family from Illinois Doberman Rescue named Chino.  Soon we realized he suffered from severe 
health issues and had very limited obedience and socialization skills.  Immediately, we called a trainer 
for an in-home evaluation, and she recognized the problem to be fear.  She explained that few pets are 
true Alpha dogs and often fear and aggression issues are confused.      
 
We were eager to start training.  When we entered her studio, Chino was overwhelmed. His head went 
down showing full teeth and his tongue and ears went back causing hysteria in the class. The reaction 
caused Chino and me to spend the entire ten-week session in seclusion.  When the training teams 
passed the restricted area, they would accelerate their pace and act like Chino was getting ready to 
lunge. 
 
Behind the fence we worked quietly with toys, balls, treats, and bones to help keep Chino focused and 
enjoy the experience. The goal was to build a working partnership based on trust. Everyone in class was 
very professional, and not a single person complained or suggested we take drastic measures.   
 
Ray and I promised Chino that we would help him through his difficulties. Daily, we walked for miles and 
trained with a double collar and a leash tied to my waist for safety.  With positive reinforcement, love, 
persistence, and patience we completed our CGC after two years of constant training.  The trainer and I 
cried, and she still considers Chino to be one of her greatest training accomplishments. 
 
Chino was ready for the next training level.  We became involved in canine exercise, Rally, and 
Obedience classes.  We watched Agility from a distance to familiarize him with fast moving objects.  
Soon our trainer invited Chino to attend to her class play dates for small to medium size pets. We went 
on pack walks and sat on benches while asking people to toss Chino a treat as they passed.  Ray and I did 
everything possible to help him become more successful. 
  
Suddenly everything clicked!!!  Chino earned his Rally Excellence title, and his Preferred CDX title in 
Obedience.  In 2016, Chino met the eligibility requirements to enter the AKC Rally Championship in 
Tulsa, OK!  He became an Ambassador to promote rescue and the breed and marched in the DPCA 
Parade of Rescues to proudly represent IDR. 
 
 

Member Highlight~ 
Karen Heitz 



 

 

 
 
 
One of my greatest pleasures is when someone says, “I cannot believe Chino is the same dog.”   I just 
smile and use it as motivation for the next step.  Currently, Chino is working on becoming a Utility Dog 
and getting ready to compete in the spring.   
 
Ray and I kept our promise to Chino and he is a healthy and happy Obedience pet!  He continuously 
wants to work and be my constant companion.  Chino has given more of himself than we ever thought 
was possible and our experiences surrounding him will always be treasured.  Because of our adoption 
we have made incredible friends and learned exciting new things.  We have also met doctors and 
trainers that have shown a genuine interest in our success.  Chino has shown Ray and I love and pride on 
an unprecedented level making our family’s bond much stronger. 
  
Cesar Millan once said that you don’t always get the dog you want… you get the dog you need.  

I Agree! 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



Sometimes you just need to hold your brother’s hand 

Bella & Finn



Summer Beach Tips for You and Your Dog
Spending a day at the beach with our canine companions can be the perfect way to spend a sunny 
summer day.  Our dogs often enjoy the sand, warmth, and the ocean as much as we do, but there 
are a few important things to keep in mind when traveling to the beaches with our canine friends to 
avoid injuries, overheating, sickness or violating local beach regulations.
▪ Be sure to provide a shaded area for your dog.
▪ Give him or her plenty of access to clean drinking water.
▪ Make sure your dog can swim and is familiar with the doggie paddle. Making sure they are 

able to swim and can handle the exertion is key.
▪ Dogs can get sunburn, especially those with shorter hair, pink skin or white hair. There is a 

type of pet-safe sunblock that can be used but be sure it is the kind made specifically for 
dogs.  You can apply this to the ear tips and nose prior to sun exposure.
▪ Pet Guard Gel with Sunscreen is a good product to use. Other suggested sunscreen 

products can be recommended by your veterinarian or found at your local pet stores 
such as Concord Pet.

▪ Be aware of the ocean water conditions: Are there lots of jellyfish on that given day? Is the 
current strong? These things can affect your dog’s ability to come in and out of the water or 
may cause unnecessary stings!

▪ If your pet is out of shape, overweight or has specific health concerns do not encourage him/
her to run in the sand. It is great exercise for them to run on the beach, however, a dog who 
is out of shape can easily injure a ligament or tendon.

▪ The cool ocean water can be tempting for dogs to drink. Be careful to not let them drink too 
much salt water as it can cause upset stomachs and other issues.

▪ Eating sand can be appealing to dogs as well. Be sure not to let them engage in sand eating 
since it can cause impaction of the bowels.

▪ Salt and other minerals that are found in the ocean can be harmful or irritate your dogs’ coat. 
Once you are done at the beach for the day be sure to give them a fresh bath once returning 
home.

▪ Check the local ordinances before planning your day at the beach with your dogs as not all 
beaches allow pets.

▪ Swimming is also a great means of exercise but don’t let your dog overdo it.  Too much 
swimming can generate soreness or dehydration. Be sure to have them rest in the shade 
frequently during the warm to hot summer days.

▪ Remember to bring pick up bags with you so you do not leave a mess on the beach.
▪ Be sure your dog is up to date on vaccinations, especially if the beach is a common dog-

friendly beach where they will interact with other dogs.

http://alittlevet.org/team/veterinarians/
http://alittlevet.org/services/
http://alittlevet.org/team/veterinarians/
http://alittlevet.org/services/


 Field Spaniel "Coach" / GCH CH Kingsbury Run's Center Field CDX BN 
RE FDC CA CGC TKN


Greater Dekalb Kennel Club, July 7th & 8th   

4 Rally Master Trials


3 First Place Finishes and a Second Place Finish


2-100's and a 98 for 1st place, 1-99 for a 2nd place


Coach now has 8 of the 10 legs needed for the Rally Master Title


Go Team Coach!


BRAGS



New BCAT Title 

Field Spaniel "Coach" earned his BCAT Title in A.K.C. Fast CAT Lure 
Coursing at the events held by Cudahy K.C. on July 15, in Oak Creek, WI.  
"Coach" set a new breed record with his best run of 8.85 seconds, coming 
in at a speed of 23.13 MPH, and becomes the 1st Field Spaniel to earn this 
title. 

GCH CH Kingsbury Run's Center Field CDX BN RE FDC CA BCAT CGC TKN

is Owned / Handled / Trained by Bill Abraham




We were invited to the NOC (National Obedience Championship) on June 30 in Wilmington, Ohio.  
After the first day of competition we earned 2nd Place in the Misc. Group and in the top 50 which 
got to go on and compete the following day. We finished 26th out of the top dogs in the country that 
compete at this show. 

On July 21 under Judge Dianne Allen 
and Loretta Lazzara at the Lyons 
Township Dog Training Club Shows, 
Sissy earned her OTCH Title.  
She is now 
OTCH SASSY SISSY UDX5 OM8 
NA NAJ CGC TKP



April 22, 2018
TD/TDX
Secretary is Lisa Foltz 
Avantidogs@comcast.net
708-645-1216

June 9, 2018
Night VST test
Secretary is Heather Royhl
bigdogsonly73@yahoo.com
630-333-8399

September 30, 2018
VST test
Secretary is Len Johnson
lenjohnson812@gmail.com
815-505-7774

October 28, 2018
TD/TDX/VST test
Secretary is Dave Crawford 
tinibubbles@hotmail.com
630-238-9493

TRACKING



WHO DOES WHAT…


PRESIDENT	 	 	 

Jim Clarke


VICE PRESIDENT

Liz HIxon


SECRETARY

Joyce Clarke


TREASURER

Donna Eichman


DIRECTOR OF TRAINING

Open Postion


BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sheila Gardner 18

Karen Heitz 19

Mary Terese Marosits 19

Bob Melka 18

Bette McMillan 20


INSTRUCTORS

Joyce Clarke

Peggy Covey

Sheila Gardner

Nancy Gegenheimer

Paul Gigous

Donna Hartwig

Bette McMillan

Sue Hiller

Liz Hixon

Chuck Holtzen

John Jackman

Joan Mazat

Mary Terese Marosits

Cheri Nicholas

Paul Perkins

Debbie Sazma

Karen Schilpf

Mary Simpson

Francis Soresi

Sandi Stephenson

Tom Stephenson

Joanie Wisniewski


TRIAL CHAIRPERSONS

Open Position

Donna Eichman


AGILITY TRIAL

CHAIRPERSON

Bette McMillan


MATCH CHAIRPERSONS

Joan Mazat

Cheri Nicholas


RAFFLE CHAIRPERSON	   
Open Position


MATCH SECRETARY

Laura Setar


TRIAL HOSPITALITY

Open Position


CHIEF TRIAL STEWARDS

Joyce Clarke

Bette McMillan


TRIAL RING SET UP

Open Position


BARKS HEALTH CARE

Open Position


BARKS PRINTING/MAILING

Candy Ellis


CLASS REGISTRAR

Karen Heitz


TABLE WORKERS

Pat Berger

Kathy Bianchetti

Donna Eichman

Ray Heitz

Debra Wendt

James Wendt


RING SET UP

Dean Nicholas


TRACKING COORDINATOR

Darlene Barnard

John Barnard


TDI COORDINATOR

Kathy Bianchetti


PUBLICITY CHAIRPERSONS

Kathy Bianchetti

Pat Senne


WEB MASTER

Jim Clarke


BARKS EDITOR

Cheri Nicholas


CLASS SCHEDULE


6:00 BEGINNER CLASS

Sept 17 - Nov 19

Dec 3 - Feb 18


6:45 BEGINNER CLASS

Aug 6 - Oct 8

Oct 15 - Dec 17


7:30 PUPPY CLASS

Aug 6 - Sept 30

Oct 1 - Nov 26


EARLY TRAINING

2P - Rally Run Thrus


Independent

3:00 - 5:00 P


RALLY RUN THRUS

Starts at 7:30 PM


CONFORMATION

Starts at 8:15 PM


UTILITY RING GUIDELINES

Starts at 8:15 PM


10 minute ring time limit


Dog must have a CDX, if not, must be 
able to do a Utility run thru


Utility slots are for run thrus, not a 
teaching class


Handlers may return to the ring on 
their own after everyone else is 
finished to work on problem areas as 
long as the building is open with other 
classes		 

	 	 	 




DATES TO REMEMBER 

NO TRAINING 2018 

ENTIRE MONTH OF JULY 
SEPTEMBER 3 
NOVEMBER 5 
DECEMBER 24 
DECEMBER 31

BEGINNER CLASSES 

6P  

Sep 17 - Nov 19 
Dec 3 - Feb 18 

TRACKING TEST 

APR 22 -  TD/TDX 
JUN 9 -  NIGHT VST 
SEP 30 -  VST 
OCT 28 - TD/TDX/VST

SUPER MATCH  
NOVEMBER 2 

GABOC OBEDIENCE TRIAL 
NOVEMBER 3 & 4

SUBMISSIONS FOR 
BARKS DUE BY THE 25TH

CORRECTION MATCHES 

MARCH 6 
APRIL 3 
MAY 1 
JUNE 11 
SEPTEMBER 4 
OCTOBER 2

AGILITY TRIAL DATES 

JAN 27 & 28 
JUNE 2 & 3 
OCT 13 & 14

2018

BEGINNER CLASSES 

6:45 

Aug 6 - Oct 8 
Oct 15 - Dec 17

PUPPY CLASSES 

7:30P  

Aug 6 - Sept 30 
Oct 1 - Nov 26



Peggy Covey, Donna Hartwig, and Jennifer Koch



MACH Starfalls Gamblers Last 
Play UD. RE, BN, MXB. MJB. 

NF, CGC 
“Ace” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Bette McMillan MVP's Dy-No-Mite BN 

“JJ” 
Owned and Trained by: 

Donna Hartwig 

Davisdane's Pretty 
Remarkable RE, CGC 

 "Rhoda" 
Owned/Trained by: Nada 

Johnson 

OTCH Four Seasons Double 
Double Toil And Trouble UDX, 

OM2 
“Preston” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Dave Parison 

Player's Girl Just Wants to Have Fun CD, 
BN, RA, RN, THDN, TKN, TDI, TD, 

CGC, CGCA  
“Gabby” 

Owned By: Carol Schmidt and Al 
Rodriguez 

Handled and Trained By: Carol Schmidt 

Photo Credit: Dave Sutton Studios 

PACH Goldbullion N Goldberrys The Natural UD, 
PAX, MXPB, MXPS, MXP3, MXP4, MXP5, 

MXP6, MJPB, MJPS, MJP3, MJP4, MJP5, MJP6 
“Redford” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: Peggy Covey 
Co-Owned by: Karin Boullion 

NEW TITLE HOLDERS 

2017



(Left)  OTCH Four Seasons I found a Gold Nugget 
UDX4, OM6, GO 

“Nugget “ 
(Right)   Four Seasons Man in the Moon UD 

“Hombre” 
Handled / Trained / Owned by: Richard Schaefer 

CH Goldberry Bullion Don't Stop Believing 
CDX, OA, AXJ 

“Journey” 
Handled in Performance / Trained / Owned 

by: Peggy Covey 
Conformation Handlers: Nikki Ryan, Eileen 

Hackett, Chris Jones 
Co-Owned by: Karin Boullion 

Riverside Rhyme and Reason 
RN 

“Kian” 
Owned and Handled by: 

Cathy Haake 

Pippi NF, UKI Beg. SS  
“Pippi” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Cris Ballenger 

Grandgables Wild And Going Ape 
UDX, OM1  

“Ramar” 
Handle by: Dave Parison 

Owned by: Lynn Weis 

High Times A Splash of Sauce, 
VCD1, CD, BN, AX, OA, 

MXJ, AXJ  
“Splash” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Tracy McMahon 

Celtic Brae DP's Buddy 
Bear THDN, CGC, TKN 

“Buddy” 
Handled / Trained / 

Owned by: Pam Munn 



Jesse's Girl BN, CDX, AX, 
AXJ, OF, NF, CA, THDA, 

CGC 
 “Jesse” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Cris Ballenger 

Ballenger's Levi BN, CD, CA, RE, 
RATS, RATM, UKI NN 

 “Levi” 
Handled / Trained / Owned by: Cris 

Ballenger 

NC, NE, NI UACHX Smack-
Dab’s Americal CD, BN, RN, 

OA, OAJ, NAP, NJP, NACSW, 
NW2 
“Cal” 

Handled / Trained/ Owned by: 
Merry Lee Hritsuk 

 NN Smack-Dab’s Tails of 
Derring-Do NACSW, N1 

“Derry” 
Handled / Trained / Owned 

by: Merry Lee Hritsuk 

AN Smack-Dab’s Sunrise 
Melody NACSW, NI 

“Melody” 
Handled / Trained / 

Owned by: Merry Lee 
Hritsuk 

GCH CH Kingsbury Run's 
Center Field CD, BN, RE, 

RA, FDC, CA, CGC 
"Coach" 

Owned / Handled / Trained 
by: Bill Abraham 

Ganderland Sophie UDX3, 
VER, THD 
“Sophie” 

Owned and Handled by: Joyce 
Clarke 

Rebecca of Ganderland Labs 
CDX, PCDX, RE, RA, RN, 

TDI 
“Becca” 

Owned and Handled by: Jim 
Clarke 

Kibri-Lincoln FairOaks At Last 
RA, RN  
“Jillian” 

Owned/Trained by: Nada Johnson 



IntCH, GCH, CH, UKC CH, 
UCD Bergerie's Deja Vu CD 

(HIT), BN, CAA, CGC  
“Chanel” 

Owned by: Michelle Molloy 

BISS, IntCH, GCH, CH, 
UKC CH, UCD Bergerie's 
Double Down on Eleven 

CD, PCD, BN, CAA, CGC 
“Chauncey” 

Owned by: Michelle Molloy 
and Stephen Finney 

Lycinan's Mighty Quinn 
AX, OA, OAJ, OF, NF, BN 

"Quinn" 
Handled / Trained / Owned 

by: Betty Smith 

Argo’s Spirit Of Life CDX, 
PCDX, RAE, OAP, NJP, NFP, 

CCA 
“Teddy” 

Handled / Trained by: Bob 
Melka 

Owned by: Bob & Lee Melka & 
Sandra Cummings 

Photo Credit: GreatDane Photos 

CH Bilgay's Windy City Speakeasy 
CD, RA 
“Roxie” 

Handled / Trained by: Debra Wendt 
Owned by: James & Debra Wendt 

     Photo Credit: Booth 
Photography 

Sundown’s Hidden Gem CD, 
AXP, AJP, OAP, OJP, NFP 

“Hidee” 
Handled / Trained by: Lee & 

Bob Melka 
Owned by: Lee & Bob Melka & 

Pat James 

Photo Credit: GreatDane Photos 

Magic Shades Wisniewski Niles BN 
"Niles" 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: Joanie 
Wisniewski 

Ciel Brae Kickin It Into Third UD, RN, 
BN  

“Tattoo” 
Handled / Trained / Owned by: Laura 

Setar 

1/1/2009-1/26/2018 

Toyland's Big Love CD, BN, AXP, AJP 
“Poly” 

Handled / Trained by: Sandi Stephenson 
 Owned by: Tom and Sandi Stephenson 



GCHS CH Herr Sergeant of Glenwood IV 
CDX, BN, RAE, CGCA, TDI, HIC, NTD, 

ITD, ATD, TKN, Achiever Dog 
"Sarge" 

Owned and Trained by:  Marytherese Marosits 
Handler:  John Benoit 

Photo Credit:  Booth Photography 

Ch. Avanti’s Unusual 
Discovery CD, BN, TD, 

RN, CGCA 
“Disco” 

Handled / Trained / 
Owned by: Lisa Foltz 

Shadrack’s Lets Go 
Surfing CD, RN, TKN, 
TDI, DD, WRD, WD, 

CGC 
“What’s Up” 

Handled / Trained / 
Owned by: Cheri 

Nicholas 

Edmonds Bel Air Rides Like the Wind CD, RN 
“Windy” 

Loved, Owned, and Handled by: Joan Mazat 

Blue-Dog CDX, RE, CGCA 
“Blue” 

“Loved, Owned, and Handled by Joan 
Mazat 

5/3/2006 – 11/27/2017 

Vandura’s Fly Away CD, THDN, TDI, CGC 
“Olivia” 

 Beloved partner of Laura Plasketes 

Photo Credit: Bill Rock 

7/20/2010 – 8/30/2017 

Devon A New Beginning CD, BN, RN, TKN, CGCA 
“Devon” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: Carole Moel & Bill Rock 

Photo Credit: Bill Rock 



Water’s Edge Totally 
Tubular TKN 

“Gnarly” 
Handled / Trained / 
Owned by: Cheri 

Nicholas 

CH Haznow's Victoria's 
Secret BN 
“Secret” 

Handled / Trained / Owned 
by: Tom and Sandi 

Stephenson 

GRCH, CH Lake Effects Spanx is 
my Friend CDX, BN, NA, NAJ, 

CGC   
“Spanx” 

Handled / Trained / Owned by: 
Sandi and Tom Stephenson 

Ebb Tide’s Qaatja Pure and 
Bright CD, TKI, TKN, TDI, 

WD, CGC 
“Qaatja” 

Handled by Karen Schlipf 
Owned by Pinny Wendell 

Goldberry Bullion Believe 
And Reach For The Sun 

CDX, BN, GN, CGC 
“Believe” 

Handled / Trained / Owned 
by: Candy Ellis 

Mail to:

Candy Ellis
27W359 Beecher Av
Winfield, IL  60190

Return to:


